Minutes of January 25th, 2024 Meeting
Dent County Health Center Board of Trustees 
Call to Order and Roll Call
Bob Parsons, Chairman of the Board of Trustees, called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m.; in attendance were Bob Parsons, Dennis Floyd, Robert Gravley, Carol Lacy, Lori Hasten, Roma Jones, and Zach Moser. 
Minutes and Agenda

The minutes for the December 21st meeting were reviewed. Bob Gravley moved to approve the minutes.  Carol Lacy seconded, and the motion carried.

Old Business:
SERVICE STATISTICS AND REPORTS:
All statistics listed are for December 2023 and are reported by Zach Moser unless otherwise stated. 
Communicable Disease 
· COVID19 - 103 reported cases. 
· Lead – 36 cases 
· Sexually transmitted infections – 3 screenings
· Influenza – 11
· Animal bites – 9 
Animal bites were 5 dog, 3 cat, and 1 coyote. 
Diagnostics 
· Lab Draws: 168 appointments. 
· Rapid Tests (COVID, Flu, RSV, Strep: 153 appointments. 
· Lead – 1 Lead tests 
Immunizations
· 54 COVID-19 vaccine doses were administered. New formulations of COVID vaccines are now readily available.  
· Influenza vaccine: 47 doses administered. 
· 42 Other vaccines were given. 
Other Statistics
· All Appointments other than WIC: 460
· WIC: 315
· Treatment Court Urine Drugs Screenings – 93
· Show-Me Healthy Women – 1
· Title X Family Planning - 4
Environmental – Roma Jones
· 10 total inspections, 1 recalls, 0 sewer complaints and 6 environmental questions answered during the month. 
Administrator Report – Zach Moser
· Door Replacement – Completed on 1/24 
· Grant News – DCHC was awarded a mentorship grant as a mentee for Healthcare acquired infections and antimicrobial resistance for $80,000. Two additional NACCHO grants are under investigation. Zach is working with Healthy Dent County and Salem Memorial Hospital on a rural health network planning grant. A coalition of local organizations is also working on an application to the USDA for “Food Prescriptions”.
· BCBH – The City of Salem has is considering a smoke-free city-owned property ordinance, which would cover the city parks. 
· Strategic Plan – Zach reported on the progress on the actions cited in the strategic plan.
· Vision and Values: The DCHC staff modified a list of values and proposed a vision statement.
1. Values: Passionate Resilience, Empathetic Altruism, Positivity, Motivation, Non-Judgmentality, Humility, Honesty and Integrity
2. Vision: 
a. The vision of the Dent County Health Center is for Dent County to be a community free of disease, food-borne illness, and preventable injury. Residents will be healthy, vaccinated appropriately, and educated on healthcare issues and available assistance programs. No residents will be harmed by use of tobacco, alcohol, or other substances. Dent County children will be safe from preventable illness, injury, and abuse. Dent County will be a community in which access to affordable and effective healthcare is available for all.
3. Lori Hasten Moved to approve the vision and values. Dennis Floyd seconded and the motion carried. 

Expenses 

DCHC financial reports for December, including the review from H&R block, were reviewed. 
Discussion was held on the balance sheet, income statement, and budget statement. 
After these questions were addressed, Robert Gravely moved to approve the financial reports, and the report from H&R Block. Dennis Floyd seconded. Motion carried.
New Business:
· Election Filings – Only Lori Hasten and Carol Lacy filed, one for each open seat. Therefore, no election will be held. Their new terms will begin on April 2nd.  
· Bids For Snow Removal – Three bids were received from American Automotive, Total Lawncare, and Preferred Services, with each having benefits and drawbacks. Carol Lacy moved to accept the bid from Preferred Services. Bob Gravley seconded and the motion carried. 
· Strategic Plan – A finalized strategic plan document was presented to the Board for approval. The adoption of the plan was tabled by unanimous consent until the next meeting. 
· Additional CD Purchase – Due to the influx of several payments, cash in the checking account has increased to $391,128. Zach recommended to keep around $200,000 in this account and recommended the purchase of a 3 month CD for $150,000. Bob Gravely moved to approve the CD purchase. Carol Lacy seconded and the motion carried. 
· Money Market Account – Zach discussed that the Bank of Salem Money market account has been hanging out at around $2500 for a long time. $2500 is the minimum balance for the account and the interest rate is less than 1% and similar to the checking account. Zach recommended moving the $2511.50 into the checking account and closing the MM account. Dennis Floyd moved to approve the closure of the account. Lori Hasten seconded and the motion carried. 
Closed Session
No Closed Session was held.

Next Meeting and Adjournment
The next regular board meeting date was set for Thursday, February 15th, 2024 @ 5:00 p.m. 

With no further business Lori Hasten moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:07 p.m. This was seconded by Carol Lacy and all were in favor. Meeting adjourned.

Recorded by:


_________________________________            ____________________________ 
Zachary Moser, Administrator 			Bob Parsons, Chairman 
